Wisconsin Indianhead Technical College
Board Proceedings
September 18, 2017

The regular meeting of the Wisconsin Indianhead Technical College Board was held on Monday,
September 18, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at the WITC-New Richmond Campus, located at 1019 South
Knowles Avenue, New Richmond, WI 54017.

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL/DETERMINATION OF QUORUM

Chairperson, Troy Lambert, called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. with the following
Board members present: James Beistle, Chris Fitzgerald, Lara Frasier, Lorraine C. Laberee,
and Troy Lambert. It was noted that a quorum was established. Josh Robinson arrived at
8:38 a.m. Brett Gerber and Janelle Gruetzmacher provided notice that they would not be in
attendance at this meeting.

The following WITC employees were in attendance during the meeting: Steve Decker,

Kim Olson, Cher Vink, and John Will. Other WITC employees in attendance during a portion of
the meeting were: Jennifer Kunselman and Susan Yohnk Lockwood. Senator Sheila Harsdorf was
also present during a portion of this meeting.

OPEN MEETING

Kim Olson, Executive Assistant to the President and Board, read the following open-meeting
statement: “The September 18, 2017, meeting of the Wisconsin indianhead Technical College
Board, and all other meetings of this Board, are open to the public and in compliance with state
statutes. Notice of the meeting was sent to the press on September 15, 2017, in an attempt to
make the general public of Wisconsin aware of the time, place, and agenda of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Chair Lambert reserved the right to modify the order of the agenda to accommodate persons
making presentations, live or via technology. A Consent Agenda Personnel Addendum was
posted prior to the meeting and items 1.K. - 1.M. were added.

Chris Fitzgerald moved, seconded by James Beistle, to approve the agenda and Consent Agenda
Personnel Addendum. Upon a unanimous vote of all members present, motion carried.

Lori Laberee moved, seconded by James Beistle, to authorize and approve Chris Fitzgerald as
interim Board Secretary to sign College documents at this meeting in the absence of Board
Secretary Gerber. Upon a unanimous vote of all members present, motion carried.

AUDIENCE RECOGNITION ANNOUNCEMENT
Time was reserved for Chair Lambert to recognize people in the audience if needed. The
Audience Recognition Board policy (Il.L.) was included in the Board book as a reference.

CAMPUS WELCOME ‘

Time was reserved for Susan Yohnk Lockwood, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness, and
New Richmond Campus Administrator, to welcome the Board. Over 100 people attended New
Richmond’'s 50" anniversary celebration. The front entrance is finished and this summer work
was done on the faculty area. An optional tour will be available after the meeting.

MEETING MINUTES

1. Approval of the August 21, 2017, Regular Meeting Minutes
Lori Laberee moved, seconded by Chris Fitzgerald, to approve the meeting minutes as
printed. Upon a unanimous voté of all members present, motion carried. The signed
contract listing from the August meeting was attached to the official minutes.




























